
18. 2001/02 BOARD DISCRETIONARY FUNDS

A report from the Community Development Adviser sought Community Board consideration on the
funding support requests from the New Brighton Parenting with Confidence Seminar Committee,
Queenspark Out of School Care Society, Parklands Baptist Community Church, Agape Street
Ministries Trust, Te Ora Hou East Club, Tamariki o Te Atua Aranui and the South Brighton Playcentre.
The Board resolved:

1. That the New Brighton Parenting with Confidence Seminar be funded $1,000 from the Board’s
Discretionary Fund.

2. (a) That Queenspark OSCAR be allocated $1,000 from the Board’s Discretionary Fund.

(b) That the Board approve a change of purpose for the 2001/02 Project allocation of $1,000
to Queenspark OSCAR from equipment costs to supervisory salary costs.

3. That a Subcommittee be convened of Carole Evans, Don Rowlands, Gail Sheriff and Chrissie
Williams, with power to act to consider the funding request from the Parklands Baptist
Community Church and issues regarding the proposed relocation of the pottery equipment
formerly based at the Parklands Community Centre, after the meeting of the Parklands
Residents’ Association on 13 September 2001.

4. (a) That Agape Street Ministries Trust be allocated $1,000 from the Board’s Discretionary
Fund as a contribution to the January - June 2002 programme costs.

(b) That the full year costs of the programme be considered at the Board’s February 2002
Project Allocation meeting for 2002/03 grants to out of school programmes.

5. That the request from Tamariki o Te Atua, as a new organisation, be declined and then
reconsidered at the Board’s February 2002 Project Allocation meeting alongside all other
applications from the Aranui area.

6. (a) That South Brighton Playcentre be allocated $2,000 from the Board’s Discretionary Fund
as a contribution to the playground upgrade project.

(b) That the Board reconsider the remainder of the project at the Board’s February 2002
Project Allocation meeting for 2002/03 year grants.


